AIDC 100
Member’s Meeting Minutes

October 16, 2008
Wyndham Hotel
Andover, MA

The Member’s meeting was opened by Dave Allais shortly after 8:15 a.m. with a moment of silence for the recently deceased Jim Fales, who was referred to as a “friend of all”.  Jim was a great contributor to our industry and to AIDC 100 and is greatly missed. 
Dave then referenced the forum yesterday and the positive energy that was felt by all of those in attendance.  He thanked the organizers (Mike Ohanian, Mike Hone and Dave Collins) for all of their hard work in making the event successful.  

A sheet was passed out for all those in attendance to sign (see Exhibit A). 

STONY BROOK UNIVERSITY

Dawn McBrearty of Stony Brook University was then introduced and called on to provide an update on the AIDC 100 Archives.  Dawn shared that she was in attendance to represent the Advancement Office which supports the Special Gifts to the University, which includes the Doug Edgell Reading Room.  This room is accessed by many students and visitors and continues to need any papers and memoirs that could be contributed.  She left her card and information on how to contact University representatives about arranging such a donation.  Pleas were added by Dave Allais and Sprague Ackley on how valuable these contributions were and how simply they could be arranged (you mail documents to the university and they will make a copy for you and return it to you for your files.)  They also do accept electronic files should you have those and wish to donate them. 

TREASURER
Jack Householder was then called on to provide a Treasurer’s Report.  He shared that the AIDC 100 Library had a $200k endowment in October 2004 that has grown to $235k in October 2008. 
AIDC 100 has 61 annual dues paying members (as of the meeting).  Dues are $30 per year or a member is considered inactive after 15 months of non-payment.  Lifetime members (for a fee is $750) are still encouraged and we currently have 22 members in that category. 

Since October of 2006 we moved our banking business from Washington Mutual to Wachovia and opened a PayPal account that is linked to our bank account. 

No final accounting details are available for the 2008 forum yet, but Jack is optimistic that the results will be financially positive and that the funds will be added to the bank account and be used to fund the 2009 event. 

As of 10/10/08, the AIDC 100 bank account had a balance of $35,671, but this was before forum expenses were paid.  

And, Jack finished with the exciting news that his third grandchild (a boy) was born yesterday. 

MEMBERSHIP

Bert Moore was then called on for a Membership Report.  Bert is new in this role.  He shared that his committee consists of the following additional members:  Akira Shibata, Chuck Biss, Craig Harmon, Ian Smith and Mark Reboulet.  In the past year we have lost one member who passed away (Jim Fales) and have added two new members (Craig Maddox and Mike Nolan).  There are currently three nominations pending. 

LEADERSHIP COUNCIL

Bonney Shuman next provided a Leadership Council (LC) Report.  The LC met the evening of October 15th for a quick discussion and without the participation of Paul Berge,  Chuck Biss, Dick Meyers and George Wright, IV.  The committee discussed the 2009 forum (which is chaired by Jane Yallum) and items that we thought could be refined based on the 2008 event.  The group felt that it was important to allow for plenty of time for networking and for questions at the conclusion of every session.  

The LC also discussed how positively perceived the RFID Lab was at Merrimack College and how great it would be if we could encourage other colleges and universities to offer not only RFID but AIDC classes and curriculum.  Bob Fox (along with input from Bob Rylander and Tina Barkan) has been working on developing a curriculum and he volunteered to do some research on what colleges and universities might be interested in adding programs to their offerings.  
Bonney concluded by reading a letter from Dick Meyers (see Exhibit B) that he had sent once he realized he couldn’t attend the forum and this meeting.

LEGACY
Fran Beck was next called on to provide a Legacy Committee Report.  Fran defined the term “legacy” from an AIDC 100 perspective, reviewed the current list of legacy members and begged the group for suggestions on who else could be added to this list!  He asked that everyone in attendance provide at least one name that could be considered before they left today. 

MEMOIRS
Dave Allais then updated the group on the Memoirs Committee and again encouraged everyone to consider contributing in this way.  Since the last meeting, we have obtained two new memoirs from John Esserian (who references the development of the first scanner) and George Laurer (inventor of the U.P.C.).  Fran Beck is half done with his and is making progress.  

OTHER BUSINESS
Sprague Ackley, fresh from an AIM TSC meeting earlier this week, provided a great overview of “What’s New in Bar Coding”.  He told of new AIM symbologies that should be published this year, along with those being considered for the near future.  

Those that should be published this year are:  1)  Datastrip 2D (can encode large amounts of data and is used primarily in access control)  2)  Grid Matrix (from China with strong repeating patterns, used in cell phone applications)  3)  Dot Code (can be printed with high speed ink jet, read with an imager and invented by our member Andy Longacre)

The possible future publications are:  1)  Ultracode (can print all world wide characters, resistant to printing errors and invented by our member Clive Hohberger)  2)  Han Xin Code (Chinese symbology, looks similar to Data Matrix)

Sprague then gave a brief overview of how the standards process is organized…starting with the AIM TSC that inputs to the U.S. Technical Group (TG 1).  The TG 1 provides input to the TAG that provides a U.S. position.  The U.S. goes through ANSI to AIDC subcommittee that is SC 31.  SC 31 has six workgroups. 

To date, there are 12 published ISO symbology standards; 5 linear, 3 stacked 2D and 4 matrix.  

Sprague then concluded with an excellent (and difficult) symbology quiz that everyone took that asked for members to identify the symbology type based on pictures shown.  The winner was Jack Householder with a near perfect score.  Jack will be the recipient of a snappy bottle of wine promised by Sprague.  

Jane Yallum then came up and provided an update on the plans for 2009 which include a forum that will be co-located with RFID Journal Live in Orlando on April 27, 2009.  Rick Fox will be co-chairing this event with Jane and will be assisted by Paula Giovannetti and Bob Fox in finding speakers.  

One goal will be to make sure that all AIDC technologies are referenced during the educational forum.  As well, a historical perspective will be shared.  Dave Allais has agreed to provide a welcome and many members (Sprague Ackley, Clive Hohberger, Rich Bravman, Chris Hook and Bob Fox) have agreed to participate.  

We will have our own room for lunch to allow for plenty of networking time and interaction between the participants and speakers.  Promotion will begin on this event soon!

Dave then asked if there was additional business.
Paula Giovannetti came up and reported on another item that was discussed at the LC meeting, the addition of a Speaker’s Bureau that would allow our members to be resources for any organization needing a subject matter expert to speak to their group.  Paula will look into how this can be offered and supported.  She cleverly referred to this as an “eHarmony for ADC”!

Joe Dunlap then discussed our organizational purpose and focus as he feels we are “overlooked and underutilized.”  Bob Fox added that he certainly feels we don’t offer enough education which is why he volunteered to work on this effort.  He also feels we could do something to use our web site as a better tool.
Sprague Ackley feels that we should strive to partner with an academic institution (just as did this year) for an every-other-year event.  So, he suggests that we work to plan an event for the fall of 2010 similar to what we just conducted.  He feels the university setting is ideal and likes the social time that we added around it.  Rick Bushnell added that the key is to having a “champion” at the location to make it happen.

Clive Hohberger read our mission out loud and all agreed that we are accomplishing it. 

Mike Ohanian talked about how this event got started and how it all “clicked” quickly.  IEEE (with a large chapter in Boston) really helped and Merrimack was quite helpful and they have provided an “open invite” for the future.   In addition, UM at Lowell (large campus) has also invited us. 

Mike Ohanian did agree to champion a 2010 event and Dave Collins agreed to assist.  Since Mike Hone had departed at that time, it was assumed that he will help as well (that is what happens when you leave a meeting early).  
It was suggested that a date be selected by the time of the April 27, 2009 forum so that this can be announced and folks can go ahead and plan.  

Someone suggested considering asking MIT if they would be a host as well and again it was suggested that there be enough time for networking and questions. 

Brian Marcel had another item of “other business” and that was a new group that he has started called “Solutions First Group”.  The purpose of this organization is to look for ways to turn hardware resellers into true solutions integrators.  They are defining best practices now and will produce findings by April of 2009.  They are being sponsored by Motorola and Vertical Systems Reseller.

John Hill added another item of “Other Business” by sharing that he is still involved with the Material Handling Educational Foundation that provides scholarships based on an endowment that was started when Dick Dilling (an industry pioneer) passed away.  He would love to have AIDC 100 represented and wants a recommendation from the LC on who this could be.  Scholarships recipients are announced the spring of each year and he is certain that the AIDC 100 should be able to find students studying AIDC technologies 
With there being no further business, Dave Allais adjourned the meeting at 11:28 a.m. 

Respectfully submitted, 

Bonney Shuman

AIDC 100 Secretary
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Exhibit B

 Letter from Dick Meyers

First, let me thank everyone for attending.  This is a great turnout and I do hope all are having a good time.

I deeply regret not being able to be with you for our annual gathering.  For me, this is a very big disappointment but I am with you in spirit.

Many have spent extensive hours of effort for the success of the forum.  In particular I’d like to recognize and thank Mike Ohanian, Mike Hone and Dave Collins for their creativity and effort to establish this event at Merrimack.  Also to Paul, Jack Householder and Joe Dunlap for their untiring effort to support all of the unheralded activity behind the scenes to make this entire affair successful.

I would also like to extend much appreciation to Motorola (recognize Chuck Furedy), Stratix (recognize Bonney Shuman), Zebra (recognize Clive Hohberger), Intermec (recognize Sprague Ackley), TranSystems/ESYNC (recognize John Hill) and Paul Bergé International, LLC for their generosity as sponsors.

Of course the forum serves as the foundation for all to join forces and renew friendships.  To that end, plans are already well underway to make our 2009 gala the biggest and best ever.  So please be sure to mark April 27th and 28th, 2009 on your calendars to visit America’s biggest playground.  We are partnering with the RFID Journal LIVE conference and exhibit which has been tremendously successful for a number of years.  AIDC 100 members will be able to attend our forum and visit the exhibit hall at no charge.  If they choose to attend the entire conference, they will get a substantial discount.  Jane Yallum will provide more details at the Members Meeting.

To a great bunch of professionals and wonderful people, please accept my gratitude for your continuing support.  I will look forward to seeing all of you in Orlando.

My very best regards to everyone - Dick

